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SPECIAL COMMITTEE ON CONTEXT SENSITIVE STREETS MINUTES
February 27, 2012
4:00 p.m.
Location:  City Council Chamber, 1st floor, City Hall – St. James Building; 117 West Duval Street

In attendance:  Council Members Lori Boyer (Chair), Greg Anderson, Doyle Carter and Don Redman 
Excused: Council Members Kimberly Daniels
Also: Dylan Reingold – General Counsel’s office; Jeff Clements – City Council Research Division,  Philip Zamarron – Legislative Services Division; James Reed and Soliman Salem – Planning and Development Department; Jim Robinson and Bill Joyce  – Public Works Department; Beth Meyer – ADA Coordinator; James Nealis, Ricky Anderson and Scott Wilson – ECAs; Melody Bishop – DIA board
Meeting Convened: 4:04 p.m.
Chairwoman Boyer convened the meeting and said that the task of the day was to review the 2 draft ordinances prepared by herself and Mr. Reingold with the assistance of the Public Works and Planning Departments.  
Bicycle/pedestrian coordinator legislation
The bill has been amended since the last committee meeting to appropriate $39,000 to cover salary and benefits for the position for the remainder of FY12-13, which represents the middle of the salary range for the position, and to state that the bill creates a full-time position in the Planning and Development Department.  The committee discussed the extent to which the position should be solely devoted to bicycle/pedestrian issues or should be authorized to undertake other duties as assigned.  Council Member Redman felt that there will be a great deal of work for the employee to do and that the part-time nature of the current position demonstrates the insufficiency of that approach to giving the issues the time and attention they really need.  Council Members Anderson, Redman and Carter requested to be added as co-sponsors.
Context Sensitive Streets Standards Committee and related Ordinance Code cleanup legislation

Ms. Boyer said that the 45-page ordinance is divided into three major sections: 1) creation of a Context Sensitive Streets Standards Committee; 2) full implementation and incorporation of the Mobility Plan into the Ordinance Code; and 3) cleanup items in various Code chapters to properly codify previous ordinance changes.
The committee discussed the following issues and made the following recommendations:

· Dylan Reingold was authorized, in consultation with the Planning and Public Works Departments, to use the word “director” to mean the Director of the Planning and Development Department or his designee where director-level decisions are appropriate, and to use “department” where appropriate for functions/decisions that can be made by someone at the division chief level.

· On p. 6, lines 15-16, use lower case for “contest sensitive design principles”.
· Membership of the Context Sensitive Streets Standards Committee: the committee agreed to a committee of 13 members to be appointed as follows:

· Home building industry representative or home builder (Mayor)
· Civil engineer specializing in transportation or a transportation planner (Mayor)

· Representative of land development industry or a land developer (Mayor)

· Freight industry representative (Mayor)

· Community or public health representative (Mayor)

· Pedestrian advocate (Mayor)

· Representative of retail businesses (Council President)

· Bicycling representative (Council President)

· Urban priority neighborhood representative (Council President)

· Rural area representative (Council President)

· Representative of persons with disabilities (Council President)

· Running community representative (Council President)

· JTA Mass Transit Director (ex officio)
· On p. 13, line 24, correct scrivener’s error (show “and Mobility” as an insertion rather than a deletion) and find a better word to replace “the activity within the Planning Department…).

· On p. 41, lines 15-16 clarify that roadway design and traffic engineering standards will be handled by the Context Sensitive Streets Standards Committee, while all other development standards will be handled by the existing Subdivision Standards Advisory Committee.
· The committee recommended inserting the standard City board and commission language regarding term length, staggered terms, replacement of members, etc.  Dylan Reingold was authorized to assign term lengths to the original appointments to accomplish the staggered terms.

The committee discussed where street lighting issues were most appropriately dealt with and decided that it should remain in the Subdivision Standards Advisory Committee.  Public Works Director Jim Robinson reported that the department is working on a plan (Ordinance 2013-53) to use some of the bond refinancing savings to restore the street light service that was shut off as part of the FY12-13 budget process, using LED lamps to replace the old sodium lamps for better light and energy savings.
All committee members asked to be added as co-sponsors and authorized Council Member Boyer to file the bill as amended today.  The committee will not meet again until necessary.

Meeting adjourned:  5:21 p.m.
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